12th Newsletter

Report on the meetings of the National Parliament Delegation and Democracy Forum, Monday 15th April

National Parliament Delegation

Applicant Countries' representative appointed for the Presidium

The members of the applicant countries met early this morning to elect their member of the Presidium. Three candidates competed for the seat: Slovakian Mrs. Irena Belohorska, Lithuanian Mr. Alvydas Medalinskas and the candidate finally appointed Slovenian Mr. Alojz Peterle. The decision was presented at the meeting of the National Parliament Delegation.

Working groups

A main topic of interest to the members was establishing working groups in the Convention. Many members, including felt that particularly working in smaller groups would make it possible to have a substantial debate on the future of Europe.

Convention initiatives

Several members expressed their fear that the Presidium will take a lead in the debate in the Convention and thereby more or less dictate the agenda and the outcome of the Convention. Therefore, members were encouraged to make own initiatives.

Real debate

Mr. Bruton, representative on the Presidium informed the Delegation that it will now be possible to ask questions and give comments on speeches in the Convention. After every five speeches, five members will be allowed to speak for one minute each to give their comments to the previous speakers. 

Democracy Forum

Press conference

At the meeting of the Democracy Forum, it was decided to hold a press conference tomorrow immediately after the meeting of the Convention at 11.30. At this conference, three concrete ideas for working groups in Convention will be presented by David Heathcoat-Amory, MP UK and Esko Seppänen, MEP FIN. You will receive these proposals as an attachment to tomorrow's newsletter on the Convention.

Freedom of speech in the Convention

The participants dismissed talk in the political groups of distributing speaking time in the Convention through these supra national political groups. If this proposal were adopted, it would endanger the individual member's freedom to speak on his/her own behalf and would instead force him/her to present the view of the majority his/her political group. The members should instead be able to form their own subgroups according to specific interests on particular issues.

Youth Seminar

It was agreed to arrange a preparatory seminar, July 6th-8th, for young Euro-critics and Euro-sceptics. Here the participants will be informed on the work of the Convention through guest speakers, discussion groups and they will have the possibility to practise their diplomacy skills in order to encourage their active involvement in the Youth Convention, which takes place July 9th-11th.
